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 13th December 2024 
 
 
RE: WLIC School Closure 1st January to 5th April 2025 
 
Dear Parents, Assallamu’Alaikum, 
 
We hope this letter finds you and your family in good health and E’iman. As you maybe aware 
the Centre has been undergoing a major stage in its redevelopment programme with 
construction works taking place on the 2nd and 3rd floors.  
 
In the new year, the construction works need to accelerate to meet project deadlines and 
remain within cost programmes. This will require works to take place throughout sections of 
the building during weekdays and on parts of the weekends.  
 
The health & safety of our visitors, guests, staff and children is always of paramount 
importance. Based on regulatory and public liability requirements, the Centre will need to scale 
down its activities for the first few months of 2025. Regrettably this will affect our school which 
will be closed for the 2nd Term from January 1st until April 5th 2025. Fees already paid towards 
this 2nd Term will be refunded or credited towards future payments. 
 
Our children are at the heart of our community and project vision, so this necessary decision 
has not been taken lightly. We are however optimistic about the future, Alhamdu’Lillah the 3rd 
floor under construction is dedicated to our educational services. The children will return to a 
brand new, advanced facility, managed by the Masjid with the support of our exceptionally 
dedicated education team and teaching staff.  
 
We thank you for your understanding and cooperation, please continue to support the Centre 
to help raise the funds to finish this phase of the project. If you require any further details you 
are welcome to visit the office and speak to myself or a member of our education team.    
 
Jazakomuallahu'Khairan,  
 
 
Dr Abdulkarim Khalil (CEO) 
On Behalf of the WLIC Management  


